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CAPEL PRE-SCHOOL     Reg Charity No: 271366
Capel Village Hall, Falmouth Place, Five Oak Green, Tonbridge, Kent TN12 6RD
01892 833363
email: admin@capelpreschoolfiveoakgreen.com     website:www.capelpreschoolfiveoakgreen.com
COLLECTION POLICY

Children are gathered into the committee room at the community centre prior to collection.  They are asked to sit down whilst a member of staff checks whether the named parent or carer responsible for collecting the child is present in the main hall.  When the appropriate adults are present the children are sent out one at a time to their parent/carer.

If for any reason a parent/carer is unable to collect the child, they must tell the Supervisor/Deputy Supervisor in person, or by telephone and, where necessary, advise of alternative arrangements.  Details of any changes must be written in the Communication Book by the member of staff given the information.  When Pre-school receive a telephone call, a member of staff may ring the parent/carer to check the validity of the caller and the new arrangement.
It is for the child’s safety that we are rigorous in applying this policy.  We will not release any child to anyone who we have not been informed about, or to anyone who is unfamiliar to pre-school’s staff.  We must be kept aware of collection arrangements.

If children are to be collected by friends, neighbours, relatives or child-minders, please introduce them to pre-school staff so that they are recognised and their name can be noted as a collector for the child. Children must be released into the care of an adult; a child will never be able to collect another child from Pre-School.
If a parent/carer does not arrive to collect a child, and staff are not aware of any other arrangements having been made, two members of staff will wait with the child at the setting.  Firstly, they will attempt to contact the parent/carer by telephone.  Secondly, they will attempt to contact the people listed as emergency contact numbers held on file for that child.  If after one hour they have been unable to contact any of these people or ensure the child’s safe collection, the staff will telephone the police.
There will be no charge should you be up to 15 minutes late to collect your child.  However, should you arrive after 15 minutes has passed you will be charged £10 for every 15 minutes or part thereof until the child is collected.

